
Friday 7th July 2023 

DEAN FIELD NEWS 

 
Dear Parents/Carers,  
 

Transition and End of Year Reports 
 
Today your child has had a transition taster in their new class. I am sure they will come 
home telling you all of the new and exciting things they have discovered. As well as 
this, your child will be bringing home their end of year report today. We very much 
hope you enjoy reading them. If you have any queries or questions about your child’s 
report, please contact your child’s class teacher or myself via Seesaw.  

 
Summer Fayre 

 
Thank you to everyone who attended the Summer Fayre; we raised a huge £924! 
 
A big thank you to our suppliers for their kind donation of raffle prizes:- 
 
Ridezone + Plus, Hovercraft Mania, Parfetts, Emma Jayne Carter at Crown Jewels, 
PB’s, Ivy House, Electric Bowl, Empire Hair, Chelsey’s Baking, Crown at Great Horton, 
Lisa Trowl with a Hot Stone Massage, Boogie Babes, Fawns Playground, Fiona’s 
Beauty Shop, Washhouse, Laserquest and our staff that contributed. 
 
We had a wonderful afternoon raising money and we enjoyed seeing all our parents 
and families. We hope you had a great time and lot’s of fun, especially splashing Mrs 
Pether and Miss Fudge with the sponges! 
 
Thank you, we could not raise all this money for school without you.  

 
Have a great weekend. 
 
Mrs F Pether 
 

Smartest Class of the Week 
 

This week Year 5, Brazil Class are smartest class of the week! 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



Staffing 2023-2024 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 

 Teachers Classroom Teaching Assistant/
Support Staff 

Nursery 
  

Mrs E Mason/Miss Fitzpatrick 
(Senior Early Years  
Practitioner) 

Antarctica Mrs M Robertshaw 
Mrs F Baker (AM) 
Miss E Hereford (AM) 

Reception 
  

Miss S Cheetham 
(ECT) 

Mexico Miss E Kenny 
Mrs H King 

Year 1 Miss L Brambani (Mon/Tues/
Wed) 
(Deputy Head) 
Miss E Clay (Wed/Thurs/Fri) 
(SENDCo & Lower School 
Phase Lead) 

China Mrs A Fish 
Mrs M Stephenson 
Miss E Suter 
  

Year 2 
  

Miss L Fowler 
(ECT) 

Australia Miss C Hattersley 
Miss L Brook 
  

Year 3 Ms C Stevenson 
(ECT/MFL Coordinator) 
  

Poland Miss C Fusco 
Ms G Santopouli 

Year 4 Miss L Jagger 
(Sports and Health/Science & 
Technlogies Coordinator) 

Kenya Mrs S Smith 
Miss S Taylor 

Year 5 Miss U Hussain 
(Upper School Phase Lead, 
Personal Development &  
English Coordinator) 

Brazil Miss E Baker 

Year 6 
  

Miss K Lopuszniak 
(Maths & Computing  
Coordinator) 

Ireland/
USA 

Miss J Webb (HLTA)  
Miss D Dinsmore  
(AM) 
  

REMINDERS 
 
Polite Reminder: only water is allowed to be brought into school for 
the children to drink. Please do not bring in juice or any other       
alternative. 
 
 
 

 
 
From September all school dinners 
will be £1.90 for paying children. 
This will be updated on school 
money. 



SAFEGUARDING 
 
 

 



 

 

REMINDER: We will finish at 1:10pm on Friday 21st July; 
there will be no after school clubs or Dean Field Den.  



DT Week 
 
This week was DT week. Each year group went through the process of designing, 
evaluating and making a product. All the children have thought about their project and 
have articulated their strengths and improvements.   
 
Reception created rocket box models (Structure) 
Year 1 created bunting for the Kings celebration (textiles) 
Year 2 created a seaside bandstand (structures) 
Year 3 created bridges (structures) 
Year 4 created a moving Yorkshire scene (mechanical systems - levers and linkages) 
Year 5 created a t-shirt for a London show (textiles) 



 

 
 
 
 
 
  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

The Cricket Asylum are so excited to be running the Healthy Holidays Programme 
again this Summer, all the information is in the link below!  
 
FREE places are available for children eligible for benefits related free school meals.  
 
We also have some paid for places at a very reasonable rate, places are limited so 
book on fast!  
 

• FREE to children on BENEFIT RELATED free school meals 

• Free lunch, drinks and snacks provided 

• Loads of fun cricket based games and activities 

• Qualified and experienced Cricket coaches 

• 9am-3pm each day 

• 7-14 year old's 

 
https://www.tcafoundation.org/cricket-activity-camps/ 
 
 

 
 
 

 
 
 
 

https://eur02.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.tcafoundation.org%2Fcricket-activity-camps%2F&data=05%7C01%7Castevenson%40deanfieldschool.co.uk%7C4e40ac8218134b1c275b08db7e1fe0f5%7Cc7d61fc041fa48d49119307942990ecf%7C0%7C1%7C6382424478301


 

 
 



 

 



DIARY DATES 
 

DATE EVENT 

Monday 10th July Donkey Rides rearranged 

Monday 10th July Year 2 Sports Day 

Tuesday 11th July Year 2 St Anne's Trip 

Wednesday 12th July Nursery Graduation 9-9:45am 

Wednesday 12th July Year 4 Bronte Museum Trip 

Wednesday 12th July Year 5 London Trip 

Friday 14th July Nursery Sports Day 

REMINDER: We are a nut free school and we would 
appreciate that any lunchboxes do not include nut 
products to protect the children in school with nut   
allergies. 

 

REMINDER: All school fees, dinner money, extended provision and 
Nursery need to be paid in advance. 
We do not offer any credit and there are no exceptions. 
Please pay fees on time. 



 

Group % Attendance 

Mexico 90.7% 

China 95.3% 

Australia 90% 

Poland 94.2% 

Kenya 93% 

Brazil 85.2% 

Ireland 97.1% 

Total 92.2% 

This Weeks Attendance 
 

Congratulations to Ireland class who had the highest 
attendance in the school this week. Well done to    
China class for coming second. I am  seriously      
concerned of classes who are below 96%. Meetings 
with parents of children who are of concern will occur. 
 
If your child is absent from school please contact the 
school  office on 01422 258258 before 9.00am.  
 
It is important we are aware of the reason for your 
child/children’s absence. It becomes a safeguarding 
concern if parents do not inform school when their 
child/children are absent. Please contact the school  
office on the first day of absence before 9am stating 
reasons for any absence. This will avoid absences   
being recorded as unauthorised.  
 
If you have any concerns or questions surrounding 
your child/children’s attendance please do not hesitate 
to contact me. 
 
Many Thanks.  
Loraine Stansfield,  Pastoral Manager 

 

 
  

TT Rockstars Weekly Winners 
 

 
Year 2 – Lillie-Paige K 
 
Year 3 – Seb L 
 
Year 4 – Alex H 
 
Year 5 – Ashton J 
 
Class Winner - Poland 

 
 

Accelerated Reader – Reading      
Achievements this week 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
You could help increase your class         
percentage by doing some extra reading on 
myON! There are thousands of books for 
you to choose from! If you need a  reminder 
of your login details, please speak to your 
teacher. Visit https://www.myon.co.uk/
login/ to start reading! 

AUSTRALIA 

Brazil 60% 

Poland 80% 

Australia 88.6% 

Kenya 80% 

https://www.myon.co.uk/login/
https://www.myon.co.uk/login/


 

 
 

GOLD BOOK 

 
Mexico  

Reception 
 

 
Lennon H 

 

For settling in so well at Dean Field! 

 
Cub M 

 

For becoming more independent in your reading. 

 
China  
Year 1 

 
Eleanor H 

 
For fantastic designs for your bunting. 

 
Annabelle H 

 
For fantastic bunting designs. 

 
Australia 
Year 2 

 
Robyn-Jade 

GH 

 
For fantastic paper mâché. 

 
Colin P 

 
For fantastic attitude in DT all week. 

  
Poland  
Year 3 

 
 
 

 

Conor M 

 
For your excellent effort in English. 

 

Freya B 

 
For your great bridge designs. 

 
Kenya 
Year 4 

  
 

 
Jacob B 

 

For fantastic effort and determination with your 
DT designs. 

 
LJ G 

 
For improved concentration in all lessons. 

 
Brazil 
Year 5 

  

 
Lottie P 

 
For always showing lovely manners and trying 
hard in all you do. 

 
Emelia N 

 
For trying hard in creating your London T-shirt. 


